
 

 

 

 

 
Welcome as always to our weekly newsletter.  I hope you had a great bank holiday weekend and 

half term break. This half term is always a really busy one with lots of things taking place. Hopefully 

we can all enjoy a super end to the academic year.  

This week: It has been lovely seeing the children back in school this week. 

As I walked around school on Monday morning there was so many great things underway, from 

practical science investigations in Pine class to clay art work in Silver Birch class. As always, such a 

lovely atmosphere in school which has continued throughout the week. 

 
 
Breakfast with Friends!: What a lovely start we had to the week and half term thanks to our 
Friends! The breakfast morning was successful and well attended – thankfully the weather was also 
kind and people enjoyed their breakfast al fresco! Thank you to all who attended and thanks of 
course to Friends of Carlton team for organising and facilitating.          
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Leavers hoodies: On Tuesday our Year 6 pupils all received 
their ‘Leavers Hoodies’ to enjoy wearing in the final half 
term with us. They look great!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

D Day Singalong celebration  : This morning to mark  the 
special 80th anniversary of D Day, we held a singing event 
for members of the local community. Our Key Stage 2 
children enjoyed sharing and singing some war time classic 
songs.  Thank you to those families who attended.   
 
If ,with your child, you would like to watch a child friendly/age appropriate video about D Day I 
suggest this is a good starting point:   BBC iPlayer - Newsround Specials - D-Day 
 

Next week – Assessments 

Next week there are important assessment activities taking place. Before May half term Year 6 and 

then Year 2 did their National Curriculum tests. Next week our Year 4 pupils (Pine class) have to 

participate in the ‘Times Table checking‘  exercise.   

Similarly, our year 1 pupils and some of our Year 2 pupils are undertaking their Phonics screening 

check. 

For more information about these important Primary Assessment activities please see the attached 

flyers / visit the link (in red) below. The  link  has information that explains what the phonics 

screening check is, how it is used and how parents and carers can support their child with phonics 

learning at home.      

 National curriculum assessments: information for parents - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

 

Next week:  

• On Tuesday I am excited to be taking Year 6 to London on the train 

and to visit the Houses of Parliament 

• On Wednesday we have our school photographers in school taking 

our class team photos 

• Our Year 5 and 6 children continue their Thursday swimming 

lessons at Selby Leisure centre each and every week of this final half term  

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/iplayer/episode/m001zyfw/newsround-specials-dday
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/national-curriculum-assessments-information-for-parents


 
 

• Reminder : Next week(week beginning 10th June)  is the last week of school clubs  
Mrs Short and Mrs Sherwood’s Exciting experiment /Science club is the only exception. This 
is because Mrs Short is not able to run her club next Thursday  (13th) so therefore it will be 
rearranged for the following Thursday (20th) as she doesn’t want her keen scientists to miss 
out!  

 
Other Important News & Reminders: 

 

• Changing Me – PSHE (Jigsaw lessons). As per our policy, curriculum plans, a reminder that in this 
final half term we are teaching the ‘Changing me’ unit from our Jigsaw programme. This unit 
involves age appropriate teaching about changes to the body.  

 

• Website and twitter reminder:   Check out our website and twitter feeds for  photos and 
examples of what is happening in each class in school. 

o Carlton Primary School (@CarltonPS_SET) / X (twitter.com) 
o Carlton Primary (setschools.uk) 

 
Out of school achievements. In our celebration assembly this afternoon I will enjoy sharing news 
about achievements both in out of  school, with each class team  awarding 2 or 3 ‘special mentions’ 
for worthy winners. These are typically linked to our Carlton Skill Set or our 3 school rules. 
We will also be sharing out of school achievements too, including: 

• Jack S’s  (Y2)  - Jack’s  football team (Thorpe Reds) won a football Gala last Saturday and he 
got a medal and trophy. 

• Jack P  (Y4) – Jack shared his football medals and trophies from his various teams and 
achievements! 

• Abigail (Y4)  – we celebrated the fact that Abigail has been awarded a Drama scholarship  for 
a term! 

 
 
Thanks as always for taking time to read this newsletter and for your support of our school. 
 

Regards and best wishes 

Jon Watson 

Head teacher 
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https://twitter.com/CarltonPS_SET
https://carltonprimary.setschools.uk/


A Reminder we 
need your plastic 
bottle tops for our  
participation in the 

excellent ‘SchoolCycled’ project.   
A reminder that this is an ongoing project and we will 

be collecting bottle tops constantly each and every 

week. 

We would love you to all  keep collecting any bottle 

tops (milk, soft drinks, cordial, shampoo, toothpaste 

etc) and bring them into school. The more we collect 

the more goodies school received and the better it is 

for the environment!  Please also ask friends, family 

members and or neighbours  to support us with this! 

The more the better!  Update: we have another 4 full 

boxes to send off – Great work everyone! Let’s keep 

going! 

 
Calendar Dates:  As always please refer to below for the important dates for the term ahead.  
Term 3/ Summer Term April 2024: 

 

• Monday 10th June  KS1 Phonics Screening week 

• Monday 10th June  Year 4 Times Table Checking week  

• Tuesday 11th June   Year 6 London Trip – Houses of Parliament  

• Wednesday 19th June  New starters parents information meeting 5.00pm  

• Friday 21st June  Making Music Day  

• Friday 21st June  TBC Sports day (weather permitting)  
 - Reception and KS1 morning and KS2  
afternoon – times to be confirmed 
Special Lunch – Teddy Bear’s Picnic ( See blow for more 
details) 

• Sunday 23rd June  Friends Summer Fayre  1.00- 3.30pm  

• Wednesday 26th June   Silver Birch (Y5) and Willow (Y6) Performance 
Performance for parents 5.30pm – 6.30pm  

• Friday 28th June   TBC Reserve Sports day (only if needed) 

• Friday 12th July   Move up Morning 1 – internal transition day  
Year 6 Leaver’s Fest 

    Reports home to parents  

• Monday 15th July   Move up Morning 2 - internal transition day 

• Friday 19th July  Year 6 Leavers Assembly 9.30am – 11am (approx.) 

• Friday 19th July   Last of school term/year 
 
Saturday 20th July School closed for the Summer break   



• Monday 22nd July  Disaggregated Inset Day – School closed for pupils 
 
September 2024  

• Monday 2nd September  Staff Training day 

• Tuesday 3rd September  Children return to school  
 

 

 

 



 


